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      Maternal/neonatal tetanus is caused by bacteria that 
gain entry into the body during the birthing process due 
to contaminated and unsafe birthing facilities and 
practices. Honor a loved one by giving $1,250 for a 
Walter Zeller award.  This Tax Exempt gift can be 
given for half the price!  Our club has matching funds. 
Please consider this great honor save over 600 children 
and their mothers. Please contribute.  To see a great 
story on Shannon Patterson being awarded the Walter 
Zeller cut and past this link: 
http://townsquarebuzz.com/ams/48527/mckinney-
realtor-shannon-patterson-recognized-kiwanis-
philantropy/19495/ams/48527 

 
KEY CLUB 

Key Club Lt. Governor, Division 2 North- Kaitlyn 
Wilson will conduct a Presidents Council Meeting on 
Saturday May 25th from 11-2 at the Bethany Lakes 
Park 745 Allen Heights. This is the 1st PCM/ Regional 
Picnic/Instillation of Officers. All Key Club Officers 
are required to go. 
 

MEMORIAL SERVICE 
There will be a short service at the Collin County 
Veterans Memorial at Craig Ranch, 10:00 on Saturday, 
25 May. This service will entail the placing of two 
wreaths at the Memorial, a few comments by RD 
Foster, Collin County Viet Nam veteran, and the 
blowing of Echo Taps by our own Michael Malone. 
New to the Memorial this year are twelve American 
flags, presented by the McKinney Kiwanis Club. 

 
MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 

JUNE 13 – JULY 18 
 We will have 3 teams Vie for the coveted “Henry 
Myrick” trophy.  “draft” for the teams by each leader 
will be held at an outside location.  Points will be given 
for bringing in a guest, if that guest joins, number of 
team members at meetings and activities.  More info at 
meetings.  

 

FISH FRY SOCIAL CANCELLED 
WE NEED TO RESCHEDULE 

 
 
Memorial Day was originally called 
Decoration Day To honor the deceased,  
soldiers would decorate graves of their  
fallen comrades with flowers, flags and wreaths. 
Hence Decoration Day. Although Memorial Day 
became its official title in the 1880s, the holiday 
wouldn’t legally become Memorial Day until 
1967. 
 

CLEAN UP OUR MEETING ROOM!!! 
Please clean your own table! 

The following members will be responsible for 
making sure the room is clean and all items put 
away. If you are not going to be at the meeting 
please get your own replacement. Thanks, the 
management.  
May 23:  Don Renshaw/Keith Reeder/Dick Horn 
May 30: Connie G/Glynn Wingard/Sara Thomas 
June 6: Dick T/ Ronnie T/Carroll Maxwell 
If everyone takes their turn the burden does not go 
to the few.  Thanks!!!! 

   
ANGEL’S LEAGUE SPRING SEASON 

May 22nd 6:30 – 7:30 
End of Season Party this week at the Softball Complex 
on Wilson Creek. A gentleman passing by the game 
was so moved by the Halos that he has donated 25 
trophies and some money for the end of year party.  If 
you have not been out, come see them get their trophies 
next week.  You will be happy you did. 

 
TERRIFIC KIDS  

Caldwell: Dub Norrid – May 31st. There will be 3 
magic shows at about 30 minutes each. Starting at 8:45 
ending at 10:25.  There will be about 130 students and 
staff per show.  Another class has been added for 
excelling in reading.  Dub will try to add this to the 
beginning-so we may begin at 8:15.  Stay tuned for 
update.  But keep that date open to help. 

 
Webb: Jim Smith– Splash Party 12-3 Friday May 31. 
Jim could use help – bathing costume optional 
Reading-Every Thursdays 10:45-11:15-  
May 23 – Bill & Rob reading to 3rd grade 
May 30 – Jennifer and Jim Reading 
Jun 6 – Rob needs a helper – contact him or Jim. 
Finch: Bob Cole – Park Palooza in May 
 

MODULE BUILD  
Last Thursday May 16th.  Members traveled down to 
build ramp modules for two hours.  Give a BIG thanks 
to: Cotton, Jim Cairo, Jim Hudson, Kent Van Meter, 
Kirk Saxon, Mac McClammy & Keith Reeder. 
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MEALS ON WHEELS 
Pick-up at 10:45 a.m. 

If you would be interested in doing meals on wheels please 
contact Durinda Fisher 
-WEDNESDAY 
May 22: Henry Myrick 
May 29: Dennis Williams 
June 5: Mike Livezey/Ron Cole 
June 12: Durinda Fisher/Connie Gibson 
June 19: Henry Myrick 
June 26: Dennis Williams 
 
–THURSDAY 
May 23: Henry Myrick/John Moore 
May 30: Sara Thomas/Jared Cole 
June 6: Henry Myrick/John Moore 
June 13: Sara Thomas Jared Cole 
June 20: Henry Myrick / Cotton Chandler 
June 27 Dub Norrid / Bob Cole 
 
Get your own sub if needed, call: Henry Myrick 
972-562-8269, Cotton Chandler 972-346-3332, and 
Dennis Williams 972-562-7219 
 
BIRTHDAYS FOR MAY 
May 2: Kent Paluga   May 7: Rob Nelson 
May 10: Mack Hill    May 14: John Moore 
May 15: Mike Baumgardner  May 19: Payton Brooks 
May 20: Kimberly Lanz    
May 22: Mark Winters 
May 25: Rachel Weinmann 
May 28: Bettina Ripperger 
May 28: Glynn Wingard 
May 29: Carroll Maxwell 
ANNIVERSARY'S FOR MAY 
May 26: Ron & Becky Cole 
 

“SERVE McKINNEY” OPEN HOUSE 
JUNE 13TH 6:00 – 8:00 

This is an opportunity for all city boards and 
commissions and any non-profit organizations to have a 
table and get the word out about our organization.  A 
good time for teams to come out and pick up new 
members. 
 

MEETING CHANGE OF LOCATION 
JUNE 13TH AND JUNE 27TH  

 We will meet at El Chico these two dates. The Church 
will be having Bible School. 
 
 
Bike the Bricks bicycle race Downtown 
  McKinney Friday May 24 4-11 
 

PROGRAMS:   
May 23: Carina Morgan-Bush Library & Volunteering 
May 30: Tom Brewer  (NO WEIRD THURSDAY) 
June 6: Stephen Kaplan 
Jun 13: Janet Boyanton – Bible School, meeting at El 
Chico on Central Expressway 
Jun 20: McKinney Summer Musical  
Jun 27: Janet White- Bible School–Meeting at El 
Chico on Central Expressway 
July 4: Club Float in the Red White & Blue Parade / 
No meeting 
Aug 8: Dr. Hank Seitz 
Oct 17: Scott Vispoli – Frisco Roughriders End of 
Season Recap & Texas Ranger Summary 
 
DATES TO REMEMBER 
Jun 13: Meet at El Chico 
Jun 13: Serve McKinney Open House 
Jun 13: Membership drive begins 
Jun 15: Fish Fry Social for our club 
Jun 27: Meet at El Chico 
Jun 26-30: International Convention-Vancouver 
Jul 3-7: Key Club Convention-Washington DC 
Aug 4: Triathlon Fund Raiser for our Club 
Aug 8-12: T/O Convention in Rockwall (we will be 
helping wit the memorial service) 
This is your Newsletter!  Please submit any articles & 
ideas by Wednesday afternoons of each week to Sandra 
Williams at dscustomwood@gmail.com  
KIWANIS WEB SITES:  
Club: Face Book.com, and www.mckinneykiwanis.org Mark 
Burns – Web Master, District: www.txok-kiwanis.org    
Division: http://kiwanis2.wordpress.com 
Kiwanis International:  www.kiwanis.org 
See the T/O District newsletter at:  
http://www.txok-kiwanis.org  click on Newsletter.  
Club Officers:  
President Brian Hazelwood 
Pres-Elect: Rob Nelson, V-Pres: Jim Cairo  
Past President: Joe Sparling 
Secretary: Sandra Williams, Treasurer: Brian Cunningham  
Directors: Payton Brooks, Bob Cole, Tijmen Felix, 
Margaret Harsh, Shannon Patterson, Keith Reeder. 

 
DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING 

There will not be a meeting in June, instead each club 
is asked to Submit articles, pictures, etc to Mark Burns 
(mburns@numetrix.com), our webmaster, to put on the 
Div. 2 website (www.txok-kiwanis.org). Could be an 
article with bullet points on what happened in your 
Club lately, picture of a special event or whatever you 
want to submit to tell about your Club.  Every Club 
that submits something will receive credit for 4 
members attending June DCM. 

Bike the Bricks bicycle race Downtown 
  McKinney Friday May 24 4-11 
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